Highways Report – for May 6, 2021 Parish Council Meeting

Street Lighting in Cliffsend Road

A purchase order is being raised with KCC for the installation of the lights. Installation is expected to be completed in 4-5 months.

Foads Hill Railway Crossing

Fencing has been completed and the gap behind the kerb has been made safe.

Network Rail are considering a contribution to an environmental offset to mitigate the unnecessary removal of hedges (21 metres for a 9-metre platform), plus the removal of trees trackside.

Highways Improvement Plan (HIP)

Very little feedback following the maildrop from residents on the raised table on the corner of Foads Lane / Cliffsend Road. Those closest to the corner and in full agreement. I have asked KCC to advise of next steps in progressing this.

An outline plan for the consideration and possible introduction of a 20mph speed limit in the heart of the village has also been requested.

Funding

Southern Water have very generously committed £10,000 to the funding, bringing the total raised to £19,500. This shows the level of support businesses are willing to provide to the village.




